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Muncy’s Message 
 
 Broncos,  

 

     As I look back on the 2010/2011 school year, I recognize that there have been 

many great accomplishments to be celebrated.   Student success can be calculated 

on a variety of levels – academics, athletics, fine arts and service projects just to 

name a few.  Each DHS event is meaningful and motivating to the students who 

participate and having a significant impact on the target audience – be it a 

concert, a Veteran’s day celebration or a Christmas party for the students at Ann 

Windle.  Accomplishments and success come in all shapes and sizes.   

 

   With accomplishment and success comes appreciation.  I have always 

proclaimed that as long as I spend my time with high school kids I will never 

grow old.  Although I may not look it, at heart I feel blessed.  The faculty and 

staff at DHS are thankful to have a great student body and we applaud their hard 

work and effort.  The students are energetic and full of surprises.  What a great 

job we have.    

 

   An unknown author wrote, “The best teachers teach from the heart, not from 

the book.”  Although there are many adjectives that can be used to describe the 

faculty and staff at Denton High School, “Passionate” is the word I wish to use.  

It is their inspiration that leads our students to great accomplishments and acts of 

greatness throughout the year.  I am once again lucky to work with such a great 

group of caring individuals.   

 

   Finally, I send my appreciation to the parents/guardians.  Thank you for all 

you do in helping us prepare your child for life.  We always appreciate your 

support when trying to direct your student down a different path beyond the 

hallowed halls of high school.   There are many obstacles in life and hopefully 

our efforts in preparing your child will be beneficial to them at some time in the 

future.   

 

Thanks for a great year and enjoy the summer. 

 

See most of you soon,  

 

Darrell 
 

  

Denton High School 
"In the Ultimate Pursuit of Excellence in Education" 

http://www.dentonisd.org/
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March Students and Scholars of the Month 
 

Grade 
Level 

Student 
Name 

Nominating 
Teacher 

      

9th Female 
Shelby 
Howell 

Sandra 
Burnette 

9th Male 
Sean 
Burrows 

Dennis 
Krishka 

      

10th 
Female 

Moriah 
Nelson 

Kevin 
Carmona 

10th Male Sam Coady 
Jennifer 
Philips 

      

11th 
Female 

Denyce 
Alvarez 

Marlene 
Nobles 

11th Male 
William 
Jimenez Tim Sanchez 

      

12th 
Female 

Sileny 
Camarillo 

Robin Hay-
Roth 

12th Male Ricardo Pena 
Veronica 
Rodriguez 

      

DHS 
Scholar 
Female 

Karen 
Nguyen Robyn Ford 

DHS 
Scholar 
Male 

Adan 
Turrubiartez Julie Seeley 

 
 

Staff of the Month- Holly Stratton 
Holly Stratton is one of the most dedicated staff members 
here at DHS. The dedication she has to her work and the 
school is inspiring to all. Without bias her husband, Tom 
Stratton, says about his wife, “It‟s not because she is my 
wife, but the fact that all the „stuff‟ that she has to handle and 
deal with every single day and she does her job with 
professionalism, and a great sense of pride in her work and 
school.” 

 
 

Teacher of the Month - Jennifer Mize 
As a first year teacher, Jennifer Mize has done a fantastic job. 
She has worked extremely hard on developing new classes for 
DHS such as Counseling and Mental Health, Fashion Design, 
and Interpersonal Studies. Her dedication to these courses has 
improved them greatly for the school as well as for the 
students. Her hard work is greatly appreciated. 
 
 
 
 

Latin News 
Our Latin students have been doing some exciting things over 
the last few weeks that I wanted to share with you! 
  
We received the results of the National Latin Exam, which the 
students took in March!  Please congratulate the following 
students: 
Mickey San Miguel – Silver Medal, maxima cum laude  !!! 
John Carmona – magna cum laude – beat the national 
average by several points 
Beckah Maxwell-LeRoy – magna cum laude – beat the 
national average by several points 

  
In addition, several students made the National Latin Honor 
Society:  Kris Carmona, John Carmona, Wade Cope, 
Francesca Farris, Surya Raghavendran, Seth Cope, 
Penner Lyke, and MariPen Yeatts. 

  
Congratulations!! 
  
Sarah Hustwit, Latin Teacher DHS/GHS 
mailto:shustwit@dentonisd.org 

 
 

Orchestra Scholarships 
The following students were awarded scholarships from the 
Denton High School Orchestra Booster Club: 
 
Kris Carmona ($1800); RJ Ponder ($1600); Austin Bailey 
($1300); and Austin Morrison ($1300).  We congratulate them, 
and offer best wishes to all of the orchestra seniors. 
 
Ivy Doak, Orchestra Booster Club President 

 
 
 
 
. 
 

 

DHS Success at UIL State Academic 
Competition 

The UIL State Academic Competition was held on May 4th 
through May 7th.  

Congratulations to the DHS UIL Computer Science Team 
which won 3rd Place in the team competition. William Root 
won an individual 3rd Place. William‟s individual score of 210 
was only 2 points shy of 2nd place and just 8 points shy of 1st 
place. In addition to William, the Computer Science Team 
included Alvin Gao who finished in 7th place individually, as 
well as Sam Holdeman and Surya Raghavendran. The 
Computer Science Team is coached by Barry Wagner. 

Congratulations are also due the Spelling and Vocabulary 
Team for its 5th place finish. The Spelling & Vocabulary Team 
members were: Emily and Rebecca Fu, Francesca Farris, and 
Omar Akram. The Team is coached by Sandra Dieckman. 

 Darrell Muncy said: "Congratulations on another great run at 
the state title.  Once again DHS is in the spotlight for smart 
kids and outstanding teachers!  I am happy and proud of you 
all and congratulations on this wonderful accomplishment." 

 

2011-2012 DHS Registration & Schedule Pick-Up  

 

Check out this helpful link, www.dentonisd.org/dentonhs, 
to find all the dates and times for our August registration. 

mailto:shustwit@dentonisd.org
http://www.dentonisd.org/dentonhs


DHS PTSA Newsletter                                                                                                                                     June  2011               Page 3 

 

 UIL Students Shine at Abilene Regional 

 All of the 10 students 

that competed 
Saturday, April 16 at 
the UIL Regional 
Academic Competition 
in Abilene advanced 
to State in at least 
one of their respective 
contests. Bringing 
their Bronco Spirit to 
Abilene were: 

R.J. Ponder, Amara Bradetich, Francesca Farris, Emily and 
Rebecca Fu, Omar Akram, William Root, Sam Holdeman, Surya 
Raghavendran, and Alvin Gao. 
 
The above students by their individual and team awards gave 
Denton High, for the second year in a row, the distinction of 
being the second highest scoring school in 4A Region 1. The 
region encompasses a total of 36 schools. The top six 
combined school scores were: Aledo 158, Denton, 120.5, 
Randall 102, Ryan 99, and Azle 97.  The contest results were: 
 
Computer Science: 
1st Place Team of Surya Raghavendran, William Root, Alvin 
Gao and Sam Holdeman 
Surya Raghavendran:  1st Place Individual Medal (Qualified for 
State) 
William Root:  3rd Place Individual Medal (Qualified for State) 
Alvin Gao:  4th Place Individual Medal 
Sam Holdeman:  5th Place Individual Medal 
Spelling & Vocabulary: 
1st Place Team of Emily Fu, Rebecca Fu, Francesca Farris and 
Omar Akram 
Emily Fu: 1st Place Individual Medal (Qualified for State) 

Rebecca Fu:  6th Place Individual Medal 
Journalism: 
Amara Bradetich:  1st Place in News Writing (Qualified for 
State) 
R.J. Ponder:  2nd Place in Feature Writing (Qualified for State) 
R.J. Ponder:  5th Place in Headline Writing 
(Although there are no "team" awards in Journalism, it is 
certainly worth noting that DHS was the highest scoring 
Journalism School in the region.) 
Number Sense: 
Alvin Gao:  4th Place Individual  
 
Special thanks need to be extended to Academic Coaches: 
Barry Wagner (Computer Science), Sandra Dieckman (Spelling 
& Vocabulary), Greg Bogomol (Journalism) and Fred Mueller 
(Number Sense) for helping to prepare these great students 
for their contests. A great big thank you goes to Julie Seeley 
who stepped into the breach to cover for Sandra Dieckman 
who due to a conflict couldn't join us in Abilene.  Julie also 
undertook returning our seniors to Denton in time to prepare 
for and enjoy their Prom.  Last but certainly not least, a big 
thank you to Mr. Muncy and everyone at DHS for your support 
and encouragement. 
 
Fred Mueller, UIL Academics Coach  
fmueller@dentonisd.org 

 
 
 

Journalism Awards at State Convention 
 The journalism department walked away from the ILPC State 
Convention in Austin recently with 17 awards for yearbook and 
newspaper. 
 
 The Horseshoe print edition received a Distinguished Merit 
Award naming it one of the top 50 high school newspapers in 
the state of Texas. It also won five individual awards (see 
below).  
 
The online edition of the Horseshoe, which can be found at 
www.dhshorseshoe.com,  was one of 21 sites recognized for 
excellence. Overall the online edition won 10 awards including 
four first place and two second place finishes (see list below).  
The Bronco yearbook also picked up two awards for the 
current yearbook including a first place finish by RJ Ponder 
and Abby Bradetich for a senior class section spread and the 
group of Omar Ali, Zane Buck, Abby Bradetich and Serena 
Stout won honorable mention for an academic spread. 
   
YEARBOOK: 

1
ST

 PLACE CLASS SPREAD: RJ PONDER and ABBY 
BRADETICH 
HONORABLE MENTION ACADEMIC SPREAD: ABBY 
BRADETICH, SERENA STOUT, ZANE BUCK & OMAR ALI 
  
ONLINE NEWSPAPER: 

1
ST

 PLACE PERSONAL COLUMN: BRIANA CUNNINGHAM 
1

ST
 PLACE IN DEPTH NEWS/FEATURE STORY: SERENA 

STOUT AND AMARA BRADETICH 
1

ST
 PLACE SPORTS ACTION PHOTO: SHELBY CHANDLER 

1
ST

 PLACE SPORTS FEATURE: JORDAN TUCKER 
WILLAFORD 
2

ND
 PLACE NEWS FEATURE: BRIANA CUNNINGHAM 

2
ND

 PLACE SPORTS ACTION STORY: JORDAN TUCKER 
WILLAFORD 
3

RD
 PLACE PERSONAL OPINION COLUMN: AMBROSIA 

JACKSON 
HONORABLE MENTION NEWS WRITING: BIANCA MACK 
HONORABLE MENTION SPORTS FEATURE: RJ PONDER 
HONORABLE MENTION SPORTS COLUMN: GEORGE 
ROBERSON 
  
PRINT PAPER: 

2
ND

 PLACE PAGE ONE DESIGN: AMARA BRADETICH 
HONORABLE MENTION FEATURE/ENTERTAINMENT 
PAGE DESIGN: AMY DIERDORF 
HONORABLE MENTION FEATURE/ENTERTAINMENT 
PAGE DESIGN: AMARA BRADETICH 
HONORABLE MENTION SPORTS COLUMN: RJ PONDER 
HONORABLE MENTION SPORTS ACTION STORY: 
JORDAN TUCKER WILLAFORD 
  
Greg Bogomol 
Yearbook, Newspaper, Journalism and PhotoJournalism 
www.dhshorseshoe.com 
http://twitter.com/dhshorseshoe 

 

Attention Class of 2014 
 

Please send Coach Carmona your baby photos! Email 
Coach at kcarmona2@dentonisd.org, before July 25th.  

Also, please include full student name and ID number. 
 

 

mailto:fmueller@dentonisd.org
http://www.dhshorseshoe.com/
http://www.dhshorseshoe.com/
http://twitter.com/dhshorseshoe
mailto:kcarmona2@dentonisd.org
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Special Education Prom 
 

Coach Amanda Byers 
and Coach Sarah Hirsch 
teamed up their Partners 
Art and Partners PE 
classes to host a prom for 
the special education 
adapted life skills and life 
skills classes on May 5, 
2011. It was held in the 
DHS Gym 1 during the 

first two periods of the day when students would normally be 
in art and PE classes.  This was the first DHS special 
education prom, and the students had a great time.  
 

            
 
 
Partners Art and PE classes 
pair up general education 
students with special 
education students as a 
learning experience for all 
students.  It‟s proved to be a 
very successful endeavor. 

 

 
 
Janet McDaniel 
SPED ALS Teacher/Department Chair 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Lady Bronco Volleyball  

Volleyball season begins before school even starts in August 
and our first home game is August 9

th
, 2011. We would love to 

see everyone there for our game at 6:00 p.m. to cheer us on to 
our first victory for 2011. 
 
We will have our first Booster Club meeting for 2011 on 
Wednesday, August 3

rd
 at 6 p.m. and our Spike Off Party is 

Saturday, August 6
th
 to start the year off with food and fun. 

The Lady Broncos will be at the Sonic in Hickory Creek (off 
Swisher) on June 18

th
 serving as carhops as a fundraiser. 

Come by and see the girls and tip them for their great service. 
They will also be selling cookie dough in August to raise 
money for equipment. 
 
Other volleyball events include Volleyball camp for incoming 6

th
  

thru 9
th
 graders, June 6-9 from 9-12pm. Cost is $65 before 

June 3 and $75 after June 3.  The registration form is on the 
volleyball website. 

 
Congratulations to our Lady Bronco 
Seniors who signed to play volleyball 
at the college level!  Katelyn Barnett 
(left) signed with Texas Woman‟s 
University, 
and Mary 
Trejo (right) 
signed with 
St. Gregory‟s 
in Oklahoma.  
 
We hope they 
carry the DHS 
Bronco pride 

with them as they move on to the next 
level. 
 
Thanks to all the Booster club members 
who volunteered many hours for our 
program and I can‟t wait to see you in August! 

 
Tami Wagner, Booster Club President 

 
 

  
Staff Appreciation  
 
Thank you to Fuzzy's Tacos and our parent volunteers for 
making the final staff appreciation event of the year such a 
resounding success! The faculty and staff thoroughly enjoyed 
the beef and chicken tacos, rice and beans prepared by 
Fuzzy's, and there was no lack of sweets to finish the meal, 
thanks to parents who sent cookies, brownies and other treats.  

We wish our teachers, administrators and the DHS staff a 
lovely summer and appreciate all that they do for our DHS 
students! 

 

 

PTSA Senior Scholarship Winners 
 
The PTSA scholarship has been awarded to Chris 
Burke and Kris Carmona. Both students will receive 
$1000 to offset the cost of their college education.  
 
All of the applicants exhibited leadership, scholarship, 
and service to their school and community. We wish 
good fortune and happiness to all of the seniors in the 
class of 2011 and hope they will always remember 
the strength and importance of volunteer service.  
 
Congratulations, Seniors! 
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Band Updates 

Bronco Band has already begun preparations for the 2011-
2012 marching season with drum major auditions, drumline 
auditions, colorguard auditions, 8th grade marching camp, and 
drumline camp throughout May. 
 
Congratulations to our 2011-2012 Drum Majors! Senior Drum 
Majors next year will be Kevin Ford, Brandon Mullins, and 
Christie Sanchez.  Matthew Jorgensen will be Junior Asst. 
Drum Major. 
 
The first summer band camp and drumline camp will be held 
June 6-10. Bronco Drumline‟s second camp will be July 25-29, 
and full band rehearsals resume August 1.  
 

The Red River Thunder Drum & Bugle Corps Show featuring 
DCI World Champions The Cavaliers, Phantom Regiment, The 
Blue Devils and more will be July 21 @ C.H. Collins Stadium in 
Denton. Visit www.dci.org for tickets and additional information. 
 
Denton Middle School Percussion Camp for 7th/8th grade 
percussion students will be at Calhoun & McMath Middle 
Schools June 20 – 23, 9am-12pm. Contact 
rbrannock@dentonisd.org for more details. 
 
Please come out and support our car washes this summer!  
Two have been scheduled at the Firestone near Kroger on 
University:  Saturday, June 18 and Saturday, July 16, from 
8:30am until 3:00pm. 
 
Rachel Smith, DHS Band Booster Club Secretary 
 

 

AFJROTC News 

Congratulations to the DHS Elite Drill Team and Color Guard; 
both finished third out of 25 teams (in four categories entered) 
at the Corsicana Invitational Drill Meet in April.  

     
  
 
Summer Leadership School is right around the corner! Fifteen 
cadets will participate in various week-long leadership camps 

around the state of 
Texas during the month 
of June.  This is a great 
week of exposure to 
intellectual and physical 
challenges. We look 
forward to bringing home 
cadets who are ready to 
excel in various 
leadership roles in the 
fall as well as Honor 
Graduate recognition.     

Robert West Jr., Lt Col, USAF (Ret) 

 
International Baccalaureate News 
 
IB Retreat 

Forty Denton High International 
Baccalaureate Diploma 
Program sophomores and 
juniors traveled to Rancho de la 
Roca in Aubrey, Texas on 
Monday, May 16

th
 for the annual 

IB retreat. The morning activities 
included ice-breakers and relay 
games, and a scavenger hunt.   

After lunch, students met 
with DP teachers about 
English and History higher 
level courses.  A session on 
stress and Creativity, Action, 
and Service ended the 
afternoon focused learning 
time before students enjoyed 
paddleboats, canoes, ping 

pong, and other ranch activities.    
 

 IB English teachers Julie 
Seeley and Jennifer Phillips 
led the dinner preparations of 
a taco feast for everyone.   
 
The evening ended with a 
campfire and traditional 
s‟mores. Many thanks to IB 
teachers Kimberly Thaggard, 
Donald Place, Kevin Zahner, Molly Swindle, Seeley and 
Phillips for helping make this day fantastic for our DP 
scholars!    ~Beth Hughes, IB Coordinator 

  
 
IB Back-to-School Kick-off 

Students enrolled in IB Diploma Programme courses as a 
junior or senior are invited to the back-to-school IB kick-off 
event on Friday, August 19

th
 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. at the 

Southridge pool.  Please bring a small dessert to share and 
come ready to enjoy the cool water.  E-mail Mrs. Hughes with 
any questions at bhughes@dentonisd.org.  
  
IB Diploma Program Parent Meeting 

Parents of all IB diploma program juniors and seniors are 
invited to a mandatory parent meeting on Monday, August 
29

th
 at 6:30 p.m. in the DHS Lecture Hall.  Details outlining the 

requirements and expectations for the new school year will be 
reviewed, and select IB teachers will present important 
information about their courses.  Our cultural experience 
calendar for fall will also be discussed, as well as ways for 
parents to help support the program.  Please direct questions 
to Mrs. Hughes at bhughes@dentonisd.org. 
 

MYP Project Fair  
 
The First Annual MYP Personal Project Fair was a huge 
success. We had over 125 entries, each with their own distinct 
research mission. Students from Mrs. Thaggard and Coach 
Maxey‟s classes observed the projects. The topic for this 
year‟s project was “The Enlightenment.”  DHS was also proud 

to host some of our biggest IB supporters from Central 
Services, Dr. Mattingly, Lori Mabry, and Barbara Vrana. 
Principals Carlos Ramirez and Laura Ortez, and IB 
Coordinator Lea Ann Bowman from Newton Rayzor also 

http://www.dci.org/
mailto:rbrannock@dentonisd.org
http://www.dentonisd.org/521201021151613/blank/browse.asp?a=383&BMDRN=2000&BCOB=0&c=63343
mailto:bhughes@dentonisd.org
mailto:bhughes@dentonisd.org
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stopped by to check out the projects and to speak with 
students and coordinators. This year‟s winners are as follows: 
  
1

st
 Place- Mari-Penn Yeatts 

2
nd

 Place- Elena Souris 
3

rd
 Place- Madison Morgan 

Honorable Mention- Logan Trachta, Claire Pierson, and Josh 
Harden 
  
Beth Hughes 
International Baccalaureate Coordinator 
www.dentonisd.org/dhsIB 

 

Class of 2013 News 

A big “thank you” goes out to all of the sophomore parents and 
students involved in our first successful fundraiser at Chili‟s. 
We will soon be involved in a number of additional fundraisers 
so please stay tuned for a number of events over the next few  

weeks as well as the 
summer months.  
 
STUDENTS…log onto 
the DHS website under 
the Class of 2013 icon 
as well as Facebook to 
sign up and volunteer 
for the upcoming 
events. With your help 
and support your senior 
year and graduation will 

be spectacular. Stand by for our first community service event.   
Class of 2013…you are creating a legacy and making an 
impact on your high school and community! 
 
 

HOMECOMING VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
Homecoming comes early again next year, with the annual 
PTSA-sponsored dance being held on Sept. 10

th
, 2011. 

 
This is the most fun you will have volunteering, I promise, but 
we will have to have a couple of meetings over the summer, to 
shore up plans and allow us to hit the floor running when 
school starts.  Most committee chairs have been filled, so you 
don‟t need to worry about being coerced into heading a 
committee yourself, just helping in the many areas needing 
your assistance. 

 
Our theme involves Super Heroes and I am still looking for 
someone to help Chair Decorations, as well as someone who 
will take over Ticket Sales.  Decorations are a lot of fun, and 

you will have plenty of help in that area.  Even if you don‟t want 
to chair the committee, we really need help with ideas and 
building decorations over the summer, so please let me know if 
you would like to help. 
 
If you want to help in ANY WAY, please e-mail one of us 

ASAP, before summer takes us over! 
 
Co-Chairmen: 

 
LOYCE WILSON  lkwilson@charter.net 
940-382-2937 
CHERYL HEAL  rcheal@verizon.net 
 

DHS Chess Club Hosts First Tournament  

 Saturday, May 14th was another historic day as the DHS 
Chess Club hosted its first annual tournament. DHS chess 
players were joined by students from Ryan High School, 
Immaculate Conception Catholic School, and the Home School 
program for a great afternoon of chess competition. The 
tournament was open to all area high school and middle school 
students. The tournament was held at the North Branch of the 
Denton Public Library.  
 
A big thank you to the library, and another big thank you to 
Michael Borys, President of Denton Chess Club, for his 
invaluable help. All individuals played four matches. Individual 
scores, from two to four players, were then combined to 
calculate team scores. A win is awarded 1 point, a draw .5 
points, and a loss 0 points. 
  
Tournament results were: 

 ·  First place team:  Denton High School (top 4 players with 10 
points). 
·   Second place teams (tie):  Ryan High School (3 players with 
6.5 points) and Home School Team (2 players with 6.5 points). 
 ·  First Place Individual:  Mark Fincher, Home School, 12th 
grade, 4 points. 
·   Second Place Individual:  William Root, Denton High 
School, 9th grade, 3 points. 
·   Third Place Individual:  Luis Guevara, Denton High School, 
10th grade, 3 points. 
·   Fourth Place Individual:  Matthew Martino, Ryan High 
School, 10th grade, 3 points. 

 
Speed Chess games 
following the four 
regular tournament 
rounds were played 
to break the 2

nd
 

through 4
th
 place ties 

and determine the 
trophy awards. At the 
end of the day a fun 
Bughouse 
Tournament added to 
the excitement. 

Bughouse is a partner game where pieces captured by one 
partner can be inserted onto the other partner‟s board. The 
Bughouse Tournament was open to anyone wanting to play. 
 
 The Bughouse Tournament results were: 

 ·  First place team: Doug Root and Clarissa Root, 6 wins out 
of 6 matches. 
·   Second place bughouse team: William Root and Dimitrios 
Aerts, 5 wins out of 6 matches. 
 
 
Participating in the first DHS Chess Tournament: 

  
From Denton High School: William Root, Luis Guevara, Alex 

Elizalde, Shawn Joss, Tyler Joss, Jason Van Horn, Dimitrios 
Aerts, Issac Martinez.  From Ryan High School: Matthew 
Martino, Andrew Adams, Jacob Fields.  From Home School: 
Mark Fincher, Riley Caughlin. From Immaculate Conception 
Catholic School: Ben Kemna. 

The DHS Chess Club is sponsored by Fred Mueller, and 
coached by parent volunteer Alexey Root. 
 
 

http://www.dentonisd.org/dhsIB
mailto:lkwilson@charter.net
mailto:rcheal@verizon.net
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Wonderful, Wonderful Treats! 
 

Please let the PTSA members involved with the luncheon 
know how great it is to have such wonderful treats.  DHS is 
better because of parent involvement and interaction in all 

areas.  Thanks for the blessings of the day. 

 

Students Win at HOSA  

McKayla Cecil, Julie Flores, and Daniella Romano-Olivas (10
th

 
graders) placed 1

st
  (out of 21 teams) in Health Education at 

the HOSA state competition in April.  This team will compete 
again on the national level in June in Anaheim, California. 
Please congratulate these ladies on their hard work and 
success.  

Emily Parks,  HOSA Advisor 
eparks@dentonisd.org 
 
 
 

DHS Returning Student Enrollment 
Students who were enrolled at a Denton ISD school for the 
2010-2011 school year and are either zoned for DHS or 
received a transfer to attend DHS must complete the following 
registration steps to pick up their 2011-2012 schedules. 
Parents can complete these registration steps prior to 
Schedule Pickup and obtain a FastPass or registration can be 
completed at Schedule Pickup. Students will not receive a 
schedule until the following steps have been completed: 

 Provide Parent/Guardian Drivers License or State ID 

 Provide CURRENT proof of residence (i.e. current gas, 

electric, water bill; phone bills will NOT be accepted. Proof 
of residency must include guardian‟s name and service 
address. If your family resides with another, you must 
have notarized documents from the family and a utility bill 
from their home. Please contact the Registrar‟s Office at 
(940) 369-2008 if you have circumstances that prevent 
you from providing these documents. 

 Show proof of updated immunizations 

 Pay fines incurred from previous school years(cash, 
check, or money orders) 

 Parents must complete and sign the provided Denton ISD 
forms. 
 

If ALL requirements are met during “FastPass” Distribution, the 
parent will be issued a "FastPass" that the student MUST bring 

to Schedule Pickup on the appropriate date. At Schedule 
Pickup, students who possess a “FastPass” will need to 
present their “FastPass” to the Schedule Pickup table to 
receive their schedule. Failure to show “FastPass” will 
require the parent to complete ALL of the above 
Registration Requirements again during Schedule Pickup. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Schedule Pickup Dates & Times 
 
Seniors - August 8

th
, 8am-10am and 11am-1pm 

Juniors - August 9
th

, 8am-10am and 11am-1pm 
Sophomores - August 10

th
, 8am-10am and 11am-1pm 

Freshmen - August 11
th

, 8am-10am and 12pm-3pm 
 

Students can come to their designated Schedule Pickup time 
or later posted times, but CANNOT pick up schedule early. 

 
August 18, from 1-3pm 

Late Registration {All Grades} - no schedules will be available            
 

 

 Soccer News 

 As we end one season we are already looking forward to the 
next. Our next Booster Club meeting will be September 12, 
2011 at 7 pm in the Jim Bateman Field House.  Officers and 
committee chairs will be elected so please plan on attending. 
  
Special thanks to all for making this year a success. What a 
great group of athletes and parents DHS has!  
  
Debby Kennedy, DHS Soccer Booster Club President 

           
 
 

Bronco Volunteers 
 

The DHS-PTSA would like to thank you for the amazing job in 
contributing to a successful school year!  The number of 
volunteer hours reported to the district on May 20

th
 was 9215. 

 That is a lot of sewing, baking, driving, selling, painting, 
setting up, tearing down….and everything in between.  The 
many activities could not have taken place without your 
support.   
 
As we move into summer, there are certain activities that take 
place in preparation for the new school year.  The hours 
contributed during the summer are counted toward next year‟s 
volunteer hours so do continue to keep track of them.   
 
Thank you for making a difference in the 2010-2011 school 
year!   
  
Sully Saucedo 

DHS-PTSA Volunteer Coordinator 

 

 
FastPass Distribution - DHS Library 

 
August 2

nd
 2pm-7 pm 

August 3
rd

 8am-12 pm 
August 4

th
 2pm-7 pm 

FastPass can only be completed during the above 
dates/times. 

 

mailto:eparks@dentonisd.org


Kroger Plus Card Registration 

It's time to register or re-register your Kroger Plus Card 
to benefit Denton High School PTSA! 

 

One of the easiest fundraisers in which the Denton High 
PTSA participates is the Kroger Neighbor to Neighbor 
Program. Kroger donates one million dollars annually to 
charities, schools, and churches. This year we earned 
$957.   
 
For us to receive part of this fund next year, we need 
people who will enroll beginning June 1st.  Then all you 
have to do is scan your Kroger Plus Card (or enter an 
alternate ID such as a phone number) every time you 
shop at a Kroger Store.  Purchases accumulate from 
July 1st, 2011 through April 30th, 2012. 
 
If you do not have a Kroger Plus Card, you can get one 
from a cashier when you check out. You only have to 
scan your card and the Denton High bar code (shown 
below) together one time on or after June 1st for your 
purchases to count for Denton High School PTSA for 
the whole year.  
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